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Board of Trustees 

VILLAGE OF MILLERTON 

Public Hearing – Budget 2020-2021 

April 15, 2020 

 

A public hearing meeting of the Village of Millerton Board of Trustees was held on Wednesday, 

April 15, 2020.   It was called to order at 7:00 PM via WebEx meeting telecommunication (Due 

to COVID-19 restrictions from State and County levels) with Mayor Debra Middlebrook 

presiding. Trustees present: Jennifer Najdek, Alicia Sartori, Matthew Hartzog and Joshua 

Schultz.  Also, present Clerk Kelly Kilmer and Treasurer Stephany Eisermann.  (Sign in sheet 

attached).  Members of the public were able to view and ask questions through the Village of 

Millerton Facebook page where this meeting was televised live. 

 

Public Hearing – Budget 2020-2021 

Motion was made by Trustee Hartzog to open the Public Hearing for the 2020-2021 Budget at 

7:05 PM, seconded by Deputy Mayor Najdek, all five (5) members in attendance approved and 

motion passed. 

Treasurer Stephany Eisermann gave an overview, summary of the budget for the 2020-2021 

fiscal year of the Village of Millerton.  She stated that the tax rate for this year would stay the 

same and that some lines in the budget would be decreased.  

With no questions or comments from board members or the public, the hearing was left open 

while other business was discussed. 

 

Clerk Report 

A new sign for the Village Hall location at 5933 N. Elm Avenue was presented to the board 

along with a price.  Motion was made by Trustee Schultz to allow the purchase of the new sign 

by Ghi Sign at the cost of $990 as long as the dimensions proposed in sketch are within the 

Village sign code limits, seconded by Trustee Hartzog, all five (5) members in attendance 

approved and motion passed.  Clerk Kilmer will check with Building Inspector Ken McLaughlin 

to make sure that the sign will be at the right dimensions.   

 

Public Hearing cont…… 

A question from the audience – Kamilla Najdek asked if there would be any change with the 

penalties for taxes or water payments due to COVID-19.   Both would be investigated and 

discussed at the next meeting on Monday, April 20, 2020.   No other comments or questions 

were posed to the board for the 2020-2021 budget.  Motion was made by Deputy Mayor Najdek 

to close the public hearing at 7:15 PM, seconded by Trustee Sartori, all five (5) members in 

attendance approved and motion passed. 

 

Adjourn 

Motion made by Deputy Mayor Najdek to adjourn at 7:18 PM, seconded by Trustee Hartzog, all 

five (5) members in attendance approved and motion passed. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Kelly Kilmer 

Village Clerk 


